
March 18, 2025 

The Village President and Board of Trustees met for a special meeting on March 18, 2025 at 
6:46.  The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the need to install internet at the Pump house 
and South Lift Station.   Village President Edens, Clerk Harrison, Trustees Baker, J. Campbell, R. 
Campbell, Cimei, Raiter, Trone, and Rich Haar were in attendance. 
 
Due to the fact that the phone alarm system seems to be malfunctioning recently, Joe Glynn has 
requested that the village install internet at the pump house and the south lift station for better 
service in case of an emergency.   
 
Phones will be disconnected at the Sewer Treatment Plant and the library with internet being 
added at the pump house and south lift station.   Cost to the village for internet will be around 
$50 per line.   
 
J. Campbell made a motion to install the internet and disconnect the landline phones, R. 
Campbell seconded, motion carried. 
 
Cimei made a motion to adjourn with a second from Trustee Raiter, meeting was adjourned at 
7:05.  
 
_________________   
Patricia Harrison 
Village Clerk 


